Periodic Evaluation Report for EAST2504 – East Asia: Great Traditions, Spring 2012
Lectures for the course EAST2504 in spring 2012 followed the lecture plan without any significant deviations. 39 students took the final exam. In 2010, the number was 16, so it is possible to say that the course is gaining in popularity. More than half (24) of all the students who took the exam, received grades ”B” and ”C”, the ”C” students (14) being in majority. This statistic allows us to define the motivation level of the students as generally satisfactory. Three students received ”A”, for the essays with surprisingly high degree of independence and very solid inquiries often based on primary sources. 

While much of the content of the course is Buddhism-related, it looks as if students’ interest in Buddhism gradually decreases compared with early or mid-2000s. A large portion of students chose Confucianism-related topics for their final essays, be it Japanese or Korean Confucianism or the Confucian fundament for the modern and contemporary mass behavioral patterns in China. Another point of interest was the modern”political religions” of East Asia – Maosim, North Korea’s chuch’e thought etc. The issue of nationalism in East Asia retains stable popularity among the students as well. This means that we may probably need less emphasis on Buddhism in the reading list and lectures’ content next time. More seminars will hopefully help, and a change in assessment form which would make at least one oral presentation a part of the final assessment seems to be a good idea. Currently, students have little chance to express themselves during the classes and train themselves in the art of oral presentation. 
It is not easy to draw conclusions from the students’ answers to the questionnaire, since only 11 out of 39 students bothered to answer it. If we take these answers as representative, however, it looks as if the majority (6 persons) liked the course as a whole (giving it the 4-6 level assessment on the scale where 1 is the worst and 6 is the best), while almost half of the students did not consider the reading list relevant enough (5 persons gave it the 1-3 level assessment). The lectures, however, were seen as just as satisfactory as the course as such (7 persons gave the lectures the 4-6 level assessment). So, my temporary conclusion is that it is the reading list that has to be reformed, by reducing the Buddhism-related content and making it generally more relevant for students’ interests.
Vladimir Tikhonov
